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Inside this issue : Inmates glean fields for Hunger Relief Alliance  

A publication for employees of the Arkansas Department of Correction August 2013 

The Arkansas Department of Correc-

tionôs partnership with the Arkansas Hun-

ger Relief Alliance has gotten some atten-

tion lately.  

The stateôs prison system probably 

isnôt the first thing youôd think of when 

contemplating gleaning ï the Biblical 

practice of hand-gathering leftover crops 

after the harvest ï but, it plays a major 

role in helping fill local food banks. The 

ADC has made a commitment to utilize 

inmate work crews when possible to 

glean fruits and vegetables donated by 

growers to benefit those in need. 

The first in the nation to have this 

program, ADC works with the Arkansas 

Hunger Relief Alliance and the Arkansas 

Gleaning Project to make the practice a 

success in the state.  

Inmates, under the supervision of cor-

rectional officers, glean donated fruits 

and vegetables from the fields and or-

chards of growers. The produce is then 

given to local pantries, soup kitchens and 

shelters that distribute food to those in 

need. The gleaning effort provides hun-

dreds of thousands of pounds of fresh 

fruits and vegetables to pantries and agen-

cies across the state. 

ADCôs participation in the project 

helps feed the hungry, but it also provides 

Continued on page 3 

Inmates from the Varner Unit glean a field near Grady on July 5. 
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Stay focused and be accountable  
ñBeing in the hot seatò ï an ex-

pression for a high-pressure situation 

in which a great deal of attention and 

scrutiny is focused on a person or or-

ganization. 

No one wants to sit in the hot 

seat, but 

taking a 

turn in that 

bl istering 

chair is 

inevitable 

in our line 

of work. 

D e s p i t e 

best laid 

plans and 

e f f o r t s , 

things can 

and do go 

wrong from 

time to time. That is true of any 

agency or business ï public or pri-

vate. The difference for us is that pub-

lic safety and security are at risk when 

things go wrong at ADC. Thatôs why 

itôs important for each employee to be 

hitting on all cylinders. 

Stay focused. 

There is a lot of repetitious activ-

ity in jobs at ADC, but doing those 

things the right way every time is 

critical. We have policies and proce-

dures in place for very good reasons. 

Follow them. We have counts and 

check lists. Donôt fudge. 

Work is busy and challenges 

arise, but these shouldnôt be excuses 

for letting things slide. 

 If you arenôt organized, try get-

ting that way. Get rid of the clutter, 

make a to-do list and check it off. If 

you are on the ball, youôre less likely 

to find yourself behind it. 

Be accountable. 

Accountability normally means 

offering an explanation of your ac-

tions to someone else. But why do we 

need someone else in the equation? 

When you take responsibility and 

hold yourself accountable, that 

changes everything. C. S. Lewis said, 

ñIntegrity is doing the right thing, 

even when no one is watching.ò 

Henry Ford said, ñQuality means do-

ing it right when no one is looking.ò 

Isnôt that what personal accountability 

is all about? 

You are responsible for your ac-

tions. How you communicate with 

others; doing the things you say you 

will do; performing job duties to the 

best of your abilities é these are just 

a few examples of things that are on 

you. How well you manage the things 

on you speaks volumes about whether 

or not you are accountable. 

What does it say when someone 

else must hold you accountable? 

Think about it. Why should it be 

someone elseôs job to make sure you 

are doing the things that you know 

you should be doing? You have to 

hold yourself up to a high standard é 

and live up to that standard.  That 

concept of accountability has to be in 

you. 

So stay focused and be account-

able. If you do those two things, 

thereôs a very good chance your time 

in the hot seat will be minimal. 

Ray Hobbs 

ADC Director  

 
To Director Ray Hobbs: 
     I am proud to announce that the Arkansas Department of Correction has illustrated outstanding performance in the 
2013 Police Olympics and has achieved First Place overall in the Olympic games . . . As you know, the objective of the Ar-
kansas Police Olympics is to encourage and promote a closer bond among law enforcement officers and emergency response 
personnel of all types throughout the state of Arkansas through athletic competitions and fellowship.  Furthermore, the 
games hope to promote a high standard of physical and mental well being among these officers while providing a positive 
image of law enforcement to the citizens of Arkansas.  The Arkansas Department of Corrections has fully fulfilled this mis-
sion and you should be proud of your personnel who represented your agency with outstanding sportsmanship in the 2013 
Police Olympics. 
     Again, thank you for your support of the Arkansas Law Enforcement Athletic Association and allowing your personnel 
to compete in the 2013 Police Olympics. 

Sincerely, 
Mike Blain, President, Arkansas Law Enforcement Athletic Association 

 

ALEAA appreciates ADC role in Police Olympics  
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Three receive 30 -Year Service Awards  

Three ADC employees were recognized recently at Cen-
tral Office by the ADC management team:   Sherry Adair, 
left photo, from Administrative Services, Delarrol Harris, 
top right, from Cummins, and John Broadway, from the 
Training Academy were given their 30-year service cer-
tificates. 

an opportunity for inmates to do something positive and 

help repay the state for some of the debts owed by their 

crimes. That is equally important. 

Last year, the Arkansas Gleaning Project rescued 1.2 

m i l l i o n 

pounds of 

p r o d u c e 

from Ar-

k a n s a s 

fields.  Of 

the pro-

duce that 

was hand-

picked, the 

ADC pro-

vided 80%.  This translates into a half-million pounds or 

more than 394,000 meals for Arkansans in need, said Mi-

chelle Shope, Arkansas Hunger Relief alliance director of 

food sourcing and logistics.  

ñThis nutritious food is vital for the Alliance network 

in Arkansas,ò Shope said.   

ñArkansas ranks first in the nation for food insecurity 

(tied with Mississippi).  One of six Arkansans struggle 

with having enough food.  One in four children are victims 

of food insecurity ranking Arkansas ninth in the nation for 

child hunger.ò 

The Arkansas Hunger Relief has the mission of reduc-

ing hunger through a unified effort to provide hunger re-

lief, education and advocacy.  Visit their website at  

www.arhungeralliance.org for more information or call 

501-399-9999. 

Major James Hill from the Grimes Unit will be travel-

ing to Chicago later this month to speak about ADCôs 

gleaning program at the Feeding America Conference. 

ADC typically stays busy from June through October 

helping with gleaning projects. Prisons geographically 

close to the farms with donated crops respond to assistance 

requests.  

We should all be proud of ADCôs participation in 

these hunger-relief efforts. Many thanks to the officers and 

inmates who make this happen. Many hot hours are spent 

under the sun, but those in need are grateful.  

Gleaning . . . continued from page 1  
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SSCA Summer Training Conference held in Oklahoma City  
The Southern States Correctional Association on July 

12-17 met in Oklahoma City where outgoing president Ed 

Evans was the master of ceremonies for the 44th annual 

summer conference.  ADC Director Ray Hobbs has served 

as the vice president and is now the president-elect.   

      Training events for the week 

included workshops entitled ñHow 

to Create Loyalty with Your Staff,ò 

ñCurrent Issues in Officer Safety,ò 

ñEntrapped!ò and ñProblems and 

Challenges Posed by Designer 

Drugs.ò 

       The workshop ñBuild a Shield/

Terrorism Awarenessò was held on 

the campus of the Oklahoma City 

Bombing Memorial, the site of the 

April 19, 1995 bombing of the Alfred 

P. Murrah Federal Building which 

claimed 168 people. 

        This workshop provided  under-

standing  of terrorism operations, 

warnings, and indicators through de-

construction of specific terrorism 

events. 

Attendees were reminded that every agency should 

ask itself three questions:    

¶ How can officers encourage community involve-

ment in reporting suspicious activity? 

¶ Do officers know the warnings and indicators of 

terrorism? 

¶ Could the quality of officersô reports be im-

proved? 

Outdoor tours 

were offered provid-

ing the  symbolisms 

of the memorial 

which honors the 

victims, survivors 

and rescue workers 

of this tragic event. 

The Memorial 

Mission Statement: We come here to remember those who 

were killed, those who survived and those changed for-

ever. May all who leave here know the impact of violence. 

May this memorial offer comfort, strength, peace, hope 

and serenity. 

One workshop presenter was speaker, radio talent, and 

author Bryan Dodge.  Dodgeôs high-energy presentation 

was rich with humor and wisdom. 

ñSeek after knowledge,ò he said.  ñChoose to lean for-

ward.ò 

Dodge offered life lessons to increase personal moti-

vation and success, but cautioned, ñBring energy home!ò 

He considers interruptions, distractions, and procrasti-

nation to be the enemies of advancement.  He said most 

people let negative thoughts control and take the upper 

hand over positive ones. 

ñExpose negativity,ò he said.  ñThe enemy wants you 

to not recognize it!ò 

Dodge expressed great concern regarding corrections 

employees, commenting, ñYou did not choose this indus-

try, it chose you.ò 

SSCA outgoing 
president Ed Evans 
(on right) and his 
brother, ADC Dep-
uty Director Marvin 
Evans, visit the ven-
dor booths. 

Conference 
attendees visit 
the Oklahoma 
City Bombing 
Memorial in 
photo above 
and photo at 
left. 

Bryan Dodge tells conference attendees to stay focused and 
eliminate negativity from life. 
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rence, and Director Ray Hobbs interact with other SSCA 
members during a committee meeting. 


